## Дифференцированный зачет

## Инструктаж работы:

- 1. Выполнить грамматические упражнения. Все предложения записывать полностью. Задания выполняются точно по их формулировке. Перед каждым ответом на вопрос следует писать номер задания и его полную формулировку.
- 2. Зачетная работа выполняется по вариантам на листочке, подписывается Ф.И.О. студента, вариант. Фотоотчёт о выполнении отправляем на e-mail не позднее 19.12.23 до15.00
- **3.** Если имеются задолженности по практическим работам, и не сдана контрольная работа, дифференцированный зачет не принимается!

Группа Э-230912

## Распределение варианта по фамилии студента

№	Фамилия, имя, отчество	Вариант
1.	Бобович Алина Сергеевна	1
2.	Буйлина Вероника Романовна	2
3.	Бусель Альбина Андреевна	3
4.	Бусловская Диана Владимировна	4
5.	Глазычев Илья Алексеевич	1
6.	Жогина Валерия Вячеславовна	2
7.	Зарипов Андрей Константинович	3
8.	Земцов Матвей Евгеньевич	4
9.	Зуева Дарья Романовна	1
10.	Конькова Алина Сергеевна	2
11.	Лепешева Альбина Валерьевна	3
12.	Лужных Захар Олегович	4
13.	Максимова Ксения Андреевна	1
14.	Макушина Лариса Олеговна	2
15.	Плаксина Олеся Андреевна	3
16.	Рахимова Яна Ильинична	4
17.	Смирнов Данил Сергеевич	1
18.	Спицына Ксения Александровна	2
19.	Трубкина Екатерина Алексеевна	3
20.	Усольцева Дарья Ивановна	4
21.	Чаховская Юлия Вячеславовна	1
22.	Шароухов Сергей Денисович	2
23.	Шугаев Александр Сергеевич	3
24.	Омельченко Татьяна Васильевна	4
25.	Синкевич Алёна Владимировна	1

## ВАРИАНТ № 1

Задание 1. Составьте мини диалог. Прочитай фразы. Подбери к каждой фразе подходящую
ответную реплику. Запиши диалог.
- Hi Jeanne! How are you?
- (1) - I'm also well, thanks! How's the weather in Ottawa today?
- (2)
- (2) - You know, as usual. It's quite foggy and chilly.
- (3)
- How is summer in Ottawa?
- (4)
(a) - I'm fine, thank you! And how are you?
(b) - It's a fine weather, but it's a bit rainy. How about London? Is the weather good there?
(c) - Yes, summer in London is gorgeous.
(d)- Well, it is nice, of course. It can also rain sometimes or be cloudy, but in general it's warm and
sunny.
Задание 2. Составьте предложения из предложенных слов. Переведите
Box, men, the, take, let, that.
Well, study, children, the.
On, notebook, put, the, table, that.
Задание №3. Заполните пропуски в тексте словами из таблицы. Каждое слово можно
использовать только один раз.
From language hospital live have am is are want like country doctor in
My name's Margarita Sanchez and I'm a (1)  I (2)  35 I'm married and I (3)
My name's Margarita Sanchez and I'm a (1) I (2) 35. I'm married and I (3) three children They (4) five seven and ten years old I (5) in a flat
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8) Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat  (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)  Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat  (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an  international (8)  Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat  (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an  international (8)  Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.  8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat  (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)  Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.  8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.  9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.  8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.  8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.  9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria.  10. They (be) Sandy's parents.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.  8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.  9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria.  10. They (be) Sandy's parents.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   3адание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8) 3адание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1.
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8)   3адание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much.  2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.  3. Janet never (wear) jeans.  4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.  5. When you (do) your homework?  6. He (not have) a nice garden.  7. She (be) six years old.  8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.  9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria.  10. They (be) Sandy's parents.  3адание 5. Переведите русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык.  I have always wanted to spend more time in the (1) (сельская местность).
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8) 3адание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple (not like) lemonade very much.    2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.    3. Janet never (wear) jeans.    4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.    5. When you (do) your homework?    6. He (not have) a nice garden.    7. She (be) six years old.    8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.    9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria.    10. They (be) Sandy's parents.    3адание 5. Переведите русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык.    I have always wanted to spend more time in the (1) (сельская местность).    I can pick (2) (ягоды и грибы).    The best thing in the countryside is the (3) (свежий воздух).
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8) 3адание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple  1. I (not like) lemonade very much. 2. The girls always (listen) to pop music. 3. Janet never (wear) jeans. 4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French. 5. When you (do) your homework? 6. He (not have) a nice garden. 7. She (be) six years old. 8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish. 9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria. 10. They (be) Sandy's parents.  3адание 5. Переведите русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык. I have always wanted to spend more time in the (1) (сельская местность). I сап ріск (2) (ягоды и грибы). The best thing in the countryside is the (3) (свежий воздух).
three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a flat (6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an international (8) 3адание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple (not like) lemonade very much.    2. The girls always (listen) to pop music.    3. Janet never (wear) jeans.    4. Mr Smith (teach) Spanish and French.    5. When you (do) your homework?    6. He (not have) a nice garden.    7. She (be) six years old.    8. Simon (have) two rabbits and five goldfish.    9. I (be) from Vienna, Austria.    10. They (be) Sandy's parents.    3адание 5. Переведите русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык.    I have always wanted to spend more time in the (1) (сельская местность).    I can pick (2) (ягоды и грибы).    The best thing in the countryside is the (3) (свежий воздух).

Задание 7. Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы.

#### Living in the City.

Living in the city has both advantages and disadvantages. From one hand, it is always easier to find a good job or to visit interesting places and exhibitions. There is also a good choice of public transport. From the other hand, the noise and pollution level in big cities is really high. As for me, I quickly become tired of it. I live in Krasnodar with my family. It's the biggest city in Krasnodar region and its capital. It is also the cultural, political and social center of the region. I should say that the city is really beautiful and many people from smaller towns and villages come to work and study here. What they like about the city is that there are lots of interesting things to do and places to see. They also like job and study opportunities. There are lots of good universities and large companies in Krasnodar. There are also many ways to spend the weekends, for example, visiting a museum, going to the cinema or theatre, shopping, eating in good restaurants, going to concerts, etc. If people want to relax they go to parks for a walk or to read a book. In general, the city offers various opportunities and you never get bored. However, there are some disadvantages as well. Sometimes it's difficult to find a cheap apartment, so living in a city becomes very expensive. The roads are full of cars which pollute the air and the traffic is really heavy on weekdays. Public transport is also over-crowded. That's why many people leave the city at weekends. They try to relax in the countryside, where the air is much fresher and there isn't any noise from cars. We also go away each Saturday and Sunday to visit my grandparents.

#### Вопросы:

- 1. What is easier to find in the city?
- 2. What ways to spend the weekends are there in the city?
- 3. Where do many people go on weekends?

#### ВАРИАНТ № 2

Задание 1.	Составьте мини	диалог. Прочи	пай фразы. 1	Подбери к ка	<b>эждой фразе</b> п	юдходящую
ответную	реплику					

- Hi.
- -(1)
- How's the weather there today?
- -(2)
- What's the temperature?
- -(3)
- Have you heard what the weather is going to be like tomorrow?
- -(4)
- I really don't like the winter. I wish it were summer.
- (a) -It's really cold. It snowed all day and the schools closed early.
- (b) -Hi.
- (c) -I was watching the news a little earlier. They said its probably going to snow tomorrow.
- (d) -Its 30 degrees now. It was even colder this morning.

## Задание 2. Составь предложения из предложенных слов.

A headache, have, we, when, go, we, the, to, doctor.

It, in, put, maps, my.

Bag, Helen, a, me, good, gives.

Задание 3. Заполните пропуски в тексте словами из таблицы. Каждое слово можно использовать только один раз.

From language hospital live have am is are	want like country doctor	r in
My name's Margarita Sanchez and I'm a (1) three children. They (4)	I (2) five, seven, and ten years	35. I'm married and I (3

(0)	Santander in the north of Spain. I (/) to learn English because it's a
internati	onal (8)
Задание	e 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple
1.	I(not like) lemonade very much.
2.	The girls always(listen) to pop music.
	Janet never (wear) jeans.
4.	Mr Smith(teach) Spanish and French.
	Whenyou(do) your homework?
6.	He (not have) a nice garden.
7.	She (be) six years old.
8.	Simon(have) two rabbits and five goldfish.
9.	I(be) from Vienna, Austria.
10. ′	They(be) Sandy's parents.
11.	
Задание	е 5. Переведи русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык.
	dparents live in the (1)(деревня).
I like (2)	)(старомодный дом).
Many fa	rms have a (3)(амбар).
Задание	е 6. Поставьте специальные вопросы к предложениям, используя слова в скобках
1.France	e has a lot of high mountains. (What)
2.You al	lways wear glasses. (What)
3.Most c	of the students study well. (How many)

## Задание 7. Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы.

Contourder in the mouth of Cusin I (7)

Living in the City.

Living in the city has both advantages and disadvantages. From one hand, it is always easier to find a good job or to visit interesting places and exhibitions. There is also a good choice of public transport. From the other hand, the noise and pollution level in big cities is really high. As for me, I quickly become tired of it. I live in Krasnodar with my family. It's the biggest city in Krasnodar region and its capital. It is also the cultural, political and social center of the region. I should say that the city is really beautiful and many people from smaller towns and villages come to work and study here. What they like about the city is that there are lots of interesting things to do and places to see. They also like job and study opportunities. There are lots of good universities and large companies in Krasnodar. There are also many ways to spend the weekends, for example, visiting a museum, going to the cinema or theatre, shopping, eating in good restaurants, going to concerts, etc. If people want to relax they go to parks for a walk or to read a book. In general, the city offers various opportunities and you never get bored. However, there are some disadvantages as well. Sometimes it's difficult to find a cheap apartment, so living in a city becomes very expensive. The roads are full of cars which pollute the air and the traffic is really heavy on weekdays. Public transport is also over-crowded. That's why many people leave the city at weekends. They try to relax in the countryside, where the air is much fresher and there isn't any noise from cars. We also go away each Saturday and Sunday to visit my grandparents.

#### Вопросы:

(6)

- 1. In what town does the author live?
- 2. What is difficult to find in the city?
- 3. Whom does author visit on weekends?

## ВАРИАНТ № 3

ВАРИАН І № 3
Задание 1. Составьте мини диалог
Прочитай фразы. Подбери к каждой фразе подходящую ответную реплику.
- (1) - Hello, lovely day, isn't it?
- Hello, lovely day, isn't it? - (2)
- Yes, it says it will be bright and sunny.
- (3)
- You are right.
- (4)
-See you.
(a) -Hello.
(b) -How nice. Nice weather for outing.
(c) - Absolutely wonderful, nice and warm. What's the weather forecast for tomorrow? Do you know?
(d) - See you later.
Задание 2. Составьте предложения из предложенных слов.
1. Have, a toothache, we, when, to, we, go, the, dentist.
2. Heart, our, he, examines.
3. A, his, and, notebooks, puts, child, the, in, pencils, bag.
Задание 3. Заполните пропуски в тексте словами из таблицы. Каждое слово можно
использовать только один раз.
From language hospital live have am is are want like country doctor in
My name's Margarita Sanchez and I'm a (1)  I (2)  35. I'm married and I (3)
My name's Margarita Sanchez and I'm a (1) I(2) 35. I'm married and I (3) three children. They (4) five, seven, and ten years old. I (5) in a fla
(6) Santander in the north of Spain. I (7) to learn English because it's an
international (8)
Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя глаголы в Present simple
1. I(not like) lemonade very much.
2. The girls always(listen) to pop music.
3. Janet never (wear) jeans.
<ul><li>4. Mr Smith(teach) Spanish and French.</li><li>5. When(do) your homework?</li></ul>
6. He (not have) a nice garden.
7. She (be) six years old.
8. Simon(have) two rabbits and five goldfish.
9. I(be) from Vienna, Austria.
10. They(be) Sandy's parents.
Задание 5. Переведите русские слова и словосочетания на английский язык.
My grandnarents have a (1) (малентуни лом)
My grandparents have a (1)(маленький дом).
I enjoy spending my (2)(выходные и праздники) there.
I enjoy spending my (2)(выходные и праздники) there. It is very relaxing to walk alone (3) ( сельская дорога).
I enjoy spending my (2)(выходные и праздники) there.

2. The Volga flows into the Caspian Sea. (Where)
3. We drink coffee very often. (Who) **Задание 7.** Прочитайте текст, ответьте на вопросы.

### Living in the City.

Living in the city has both advantages and disadvantages. From one hand, it is always easier to find a good job or to visit interesting places and exhibitions. There is also a good choice of public transport. From the other hand, the noise and pollution level in big cities is really high. As for me, I quickly become tired of it. I live in Krasnodar with my family. It's the biggest city in Krasnodar region and its capital. It is also the cultural, political and social center of the region. I should say that the city is really beautiful and many people from smaller towns and villages come to work and study here. What they like about the city is that there are lots of interesting things to do and places to see. They also like job and study opportunities. There are lots of good universities and large companies in Krasnodar. There are also many ways to spend the weekends, for example, visiting a museum, going to the cinema or theatre, shopping, eating in good restaurants, going to concerts, etc. If people want to relax they go to parks for a walk or to read a book. In general, the city offers various opportunities and you never get bored. However, there are some disadvantages as well. Sometimes it's difficult to find a cheap apartment, so living in a city becomes very expensive. The roads are full of cars which pollute the air and the traffic is really heavy on weekdays. Public transport is also over-crowded. That's why many people leave the city at weekends. They try to relax in the countryside, where the air is much fresher and there isn't any noise from cars. We also go away each Saturday and Sunday to visit my grandparents.

### Вопросы:

- 1. What is the capital of Krasnodar region?
- 2. What is really heavy on weekends?
- 3. What do you can visit in the city

#### ВАРИАНТ № 4

**Задание 1.** *Составьте мини диалог.* Прочитай фразы. Подбери к каждой фразе подходящую ответную реплику

- Good day.
- -(1)
- It's a beautiful morning, isn't it?
- -(2)
- It's 20° C now. I've just heard on the radio the temperature may rise to 29° C in the afternoon.
- (3)
- Well, as for me, I like hot weather better than cold.
- (4)
- (a) Oh, yes, most lovely. There isn't a cloud in the sky and the sun is shining brightly.
- (b) Good day.
- (c) I can't stand cold weather either.
- (d) It wouldn't be very nice.

## Задание 2. Составьте предложения из предложенных слов.

Stomachache, a, we, have, when, the, doctor, call, we.

His, Nick, the, takes, maps, them, in, bag, and, puts.

On, notebook, put, the, table, that.

# Задание 3. Заполните пропуски в тексте словами из таблицы. Каждое слово можно использовать только один раз.

From language hospital live have am is are want like country doctor in

My name's Margarita Sanchez and I'm a (1)	. I (2)	35. I'm married and I (3)
three children. They (4)	_ five, seven, and ten years ol	d. I (5) in a flat
(6) Santander in the north of Spa		
international (8)		
Задание 4. Раскройте скобки, употребляя гл	лаголы в Present simple	
1. I(not like) lemonade very		
2. The girls always(listen		
3. Janet never (wear) j		
4. Mr Smith(teach) Span		
5. Whenyou(do) you		
6. He (not have) a nice garden.		
7. She (be) six years old.		
8. Simon(have) two rabbits and fi	ve goldfish.	
9. I(be) from Vienna, Austria.		
10. They(be) Sandy's parents		
Задание 5. Переведите русские слова и слов	осочетания на английский	і язык
I can swim in the (1)( местное озеро).		
Гd like to plant many(2) (фруктовые		
(3)( Παστγχ) spends a lot of time looking after sh	eep.	
Задание 6. Поставьте специальные вопросы	ı к предложениям, использ	уя слова в скобках
1.Kate thinks that school is boring.(Who)		
2. The Volga flows into the Caspian Sea. (Where)	1	
3.My children usually skate on the skating ring in	our yard. (Whose)	
Задание 7. Прочитайте текст, ответьте н	на вопросы.	
	g in the City.	
Living in the city has both advantages and disadv	rantages. From one hand, it is	always easier to find a

Living in the city has both advantages and disadvantages. From one hand, it is always easier to find a good job or to visit interesting places and exhibitions. There is also a good choice of public transport. From the other hand, the noise and pollution level in big cities is really high. As for me, I quickly become tired of it. I live in Krasnodar with my family. It's the biggest city in Krasnodar region and its capital. It is also the cultural, political and social center of the region. I should say that the city is really beautiful and many people from smaller towns and villages come to work and study here. What they like about the city is that there are lots of interesting things to do and places to see. They also like job and study opportunities. There are lots of good universities and large companies in Krasnodar. There are also many ways to spend the weekends, for example, visiting a museum, going to the cinema or theatre, shopping, eating in good restaurants, going to concerts, etc. If people want to relax they go to parks for a walk or to read a book. In general, the city offers various opportunities and you never get bored. However, there are some disadvantages as well. Sometimes it's difficult to find a cheap apartment, so living in a city becomes very expensive. The roads are full of cars which pollute the air and the traffic is really heavy on weekdays. Public transport is also over-crowded. That's why many people leave the city at weekends. They try to relax in the countryside, where the air is much fresher and there isn't any noise from cars. We also go away each Saturday and Sunday to visit my grandparents.

## Вопросы:

- 1. Are there many universities in the city?
- 2.Is public transport over-crowded in the city?
- 3. What choice we do we have in the city?